PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR MCGILL UNIVERSITY A. E. MORGAN MONTREAL 9th November 1936 My dear Prime Minister, I have not yet sought an opportunity of paying my respects to you since you took up office. I refrained from approaching you during the early days when I felt that you would be excessively busy and then came the rush of end of session and the summer vacation, and finally your visit to Europe. I should value the chance of meeting you if you would allow me to call some time and I wonder whether Monday the 16th November would suit you? If so I should be very happy to have the privilege of waiting on you. The late morning or early afternoon would suit me if it were convenient to you. Yours sincerely, The Right Honourable W.L. Mackenzie King, P.C., Prime Minister of Canada,

Ottawa.